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Hong Kong Exchanges and Clearing Limited and The Stock Exchange of Hong Kong Limited take no 
responsibility for the contents of this announcement, make no representation as to its accuracy or 
completeness and expressly disclaim any liability whatsoever for any loss howsoever arising from or in 
reliance upon the whole or any part of the contents of this announcement. 
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ANNOUNCEMENT  

 
This announcement is made pursuant to Rule 13.09 of the Rules Governing the Listing of 
Securities on The Stock Exchange of Hong Kong Limited and the Inside Information Provisions 
under Part XIVA of the Securities and Futures Ordinance (Cap. 571 of the Laws of Hong Kong). 
 
Due to the local authorities’ redevelopment plans for the Yantian District of Shenzhen, part of the 
operation of the Group’s subsidiary, ASM Micro Electronic Technology Company Limited (“MET”), is 
required to move out of its premises located in Yantian District by October 2014.  The Group has 
received legal advice that the relocation plan complies with Chinese labour laws.  In the afternoon of 31 
October 2013, in connection with the relocation plan, some 1,000 workers of MET took labour action to 
demand for compensation beyond their legal entitlements.  Such labour action has been covered in some 
media reports. 
 
The said incident only affects one of the Group’s many plants.  Production activities in all the other 
plants have not been affected.  In view of the current labour situation at the Yantian plant, the other 
plants of the Group, in conjunction with the Group’s outsourcing partners, are currently supporting the 
Yantian plant in their production operations. 
 
So far, inbound and outbound shipments to and from the said Yantian plant are unaffected.  No 
shipment to customers has been delayed.  The management of the Group is actively resolving this 
incident, including having dialogues with the relevant employees.  
 
Presently, the incident has not posed any material adverse impact on the Group’s operation.  The Group 
is actively monitoring the situation and will continually assess its impact.  We will continue to provide 
updates of any material development as and when appropriate. 
 
Further details about the incident can be found in the press release placed on ASM Pacific Technology 
Limited’s website at: www.asmpacific.com. 

 
    On behalf of the Board 

                                                                                                          Lee Wai Kwong 
                                                                                                                  Director 
 
 
Hong Kong, 8 November 2013 
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Charles Dean del Prado and Mr. Petrus Antonius Maria van Bommel as Non-executive Directors, and 
Miss Orasa Livasiri, Mr. John Lok Kam Chong, Mr. Wong Hon Yee and Mr. Eric Tang Koon Hung as 
Independent Non-executive Directors. 
 


